TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE JULY 10TH, 2008 MEETING


The Town Board of the Town of Stanford convened for their regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, July 10th, 2008.  Supervisor Tetor called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM, and asked for a moment of silence for our troops.  He added that the flag was at half staff for a Dutchess County soldier who was recently killed in Afghanistan.


Roll Call: 
Robert Cadwallader – present




Joyce Hadden – present




Arthur Hart – present  




Virginia Stern – present




David Tetor – present


Also in attendance were Attorney for the Town William Bogle, Jr., Hwy. Supt. Jim Myers and Bldg. Insp. Don Smith.

APPROVAL OF ABSTRACTS: The July Abstract of Claims and the Planning Board Escrow Abstract were approved on a motion made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Virginia Stern, as follows: General Fund, check numbers 18872, 18876-18879, 18882-18936 [note: #18790-void, replaced with #18873 & 18874, JC Fund, #18875 & 18880] in the amount of $36,360.26; Highway Fund, check numbers 18937-18952, in the amount of $19,608.23; Light District, check #18953 in the amount of $505.26; and Town Hall addition, check numbers 18954-18955, in the amount of $78,294.25  Grand total of Abstract #7 of 2008: $134,768.00.

Abstract #7P – Planning Escrow: check numbers 587-593, in the amount of $4,220.00.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the June 9th, 2008 Town Board meeting were approved as written, with prior corrections noted, on a motion made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Arthur Hart.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

LIAISON REPORTS: Councilwoman Stern stated that the Zoning Board of Appeals did not meet in June and that she was away for the Fire Commissioners meeting; however, Commissioner Smith told her that there was nothing much to report.  Mrs. Stern followed with her report from the 6/17 Pine Plains School Board: as the recent budget was voted down, the contingency budget was adopted with a 3.646% increase for '08-'09.  A contingency budget has restrictions – the school district must charge for use of their facilities and buses, and money cannot be spent of events such as Ag Day,musical events, tournaments and games, and field trips not directly related to an educational program.  Sports teams will only play and have transportation to basic scheduled games – no non-league and tournaments – and the after 5PM bus will only run Monday through Thursday, the number of educational field trips will be pared down, and energy and fuel costs will be scrutinized.


Councilman Cadwallader said that he had missed the June C.A.C. Meeting and not yet received the Minutes, but in May, they had met for a workshop with Hudsonia.  He added that the CAC was developing an environmental information “package” for new homeowners and developers, and that the EMC said that a plastic bag recycling law was imminent.


Councilman Hart stated that he had not been able to attend the Recreation Commission meeting this week, but would try to get to their August meeting.


Councilwoman Hadden reported from the June 28th Planning Board meeting: public hearings were held for the Dell'Olio/Ryan and Cascadia Farm subdivisions / lot line alterations.  Dell'Olio/Ryan was granted final approval, and Cascadia received conditional approval.  The Planning Board attorney sent a memo regarding faculty homes to Millbrook School regarding their Master Plan.  RPG Development was discussed at length, but a workshop for this project was not set up.  Three public hearings for the following subdivisions / lot line alterations were set for the July meeting: Wayne, Uphill Farm and Schaefer.  The Stanford Library met for a pre-application conference, and the meeting adjourned at midnight.


Supervisor Tetor reported that the D.C. Supervisors & Mayors do not meet in July and August but are working with groups regarding the mile-a-minute weed.  The Northern Dutchess Alliance Executive meeting was this morning, and they were planning a “Dutchess County Bounty” at a 
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Pleasant Valley farm to line up restaurants and caterers with local farmers.  Mr. Tetor continued with

his Supervisor's report:  the Town Hall addition is progressing nicely, and should be finished by the end of October; there has been an increase in the number of neighbor complaints, and he hoped that these neighbors could  discuss their own unresolved issues; the Workers Compensation audit passed with no recommendations;  spoke of the receipt of $160,000 in mortgage taxes from the County; and the 2009 Budget process is starting, and reminded all departments to make sure they did not over-spend their budget lines.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR:

Jan Weido, Church Lane, thanked the Board for fixing the website's minutes, but asked if the Rec. and CAC minutes could be put on.  However, there is no category for them to be included.  Mr. Weido also asked about the basement plans for the new addition, and if a new air conditioner could be put in the Town Board room.

Neal Johnsen, Republican Committee chairman, congratulated Arthur Hart for his appointment to the Town Board and thanked the Board for voting for him.

PUBLIC HEARING:

VERIZON WIRELESS SPECIAL USE PERMIT APPLICATION 

FOR MILLBROOK SCHOOL ROAD

Supervisor Tetor announced that this public hearing would be postponed until August as the Millbrook School and their neighbors were meeting with Verizon.

HIGHWAY: Highway is “good,” but Supt. Myers reported that there has been vandalism at the Rec. Park on a daily basis.  Supervisor Tetor added that more patrols at different times will be requested.  In addition, the paperwork for the loader bond is being worked on.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. SPEED LIMITS ON COUNTY AND STATE ROADS: The Supervisor stated that he has asked for a lower speed limit on Route 82 twice but with no success;  he had however met with DOT officials regarding better signage at the crosswalk by the Post Office.  We will be getting a radar sign from the Sheriff's Office.  A lower speed limit for Hunns Lake Road was deemed an enforcement issue, but the request for Bangall Amenia Road was re-submitted to the DOT engineers.

2. ACCEPT ARTHUR HART'S RESIGNATION FROM THE PLANNING BOARD: A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to accept Arthur Hart's resignation from the Planning Board.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – abstained; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

3. OTHER: Councilwoman Stern asked if there were any plans to increase the energy efficiency of the older part of the Town Hall, with Supervisor Tetor replying that, yes, after the addition is done.  She also asked if the Town was looking into the Town Hall's rain water collection, as per the Fire Company's letter, and Mr. Tetor, said that they were working on run off from the side and back of the building.  Mrs. Stern also asked about the Codes Committee and the Master Plan, and stated that the information should be released soon to the public, and was told that it would be.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. SCHEDULE NEW PUBLIC HEARING FOR VERIZON CELL TOWER, MILLBROOK SCHOOL: A motion was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by David Tetor, to re-schedule the Verizon Cell tower public hearing for Thursday, August 14th, 2008 at 7:30 PM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

2. ASSEMBLYMAN MOLINARO'S STAFF AT TOWN HALL – AUGUST 1ST: Assemblyman Molinaro's staff will be here at the Town Hall to meet with his constituents on Friday, August 1st from 9-llAM.
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3. AUDITOR'S REPORT: The auditor was unable to come to this meeting; she will be invited

in September.

4. PLANNING BOARD VACANCY: One letter of interest has been received for the Planning Board vacancy, from Conrad Levinson.  This will be discussed again at the August meeting.

5. ACCEPT RESIGNATION OF DEPUTY TOWN CLERK MEGHAN O'CONNOR: A motion was made by David Tetor, seconded by Virginia Stern, to accept Meghan O'Connor's resignation as Deputy Town Clerk with regret.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

6. RED DEVON REQUEST: 30-DAY WAIVER FOR LIQUOR LICENSE: A motion was made by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Arthur Hart, to grant a 30-day waiver for the Red Devon's liquor license application.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

7. NORTHERN DUTCHESS ALLIANCE PRESENTATION: Northern Dutchess Alliance presentation, originally scheduled for the July workshop meeting, has been postponed until the August workshop meeting, 8/11/08.

8. 125 MARKET LANE PROPERTY COMPLAINTS: This matter will be discussed in an Executive Session.

9. OTHER: Councilwoman Stern brought up the possibility of a “warming center” to be used this winter if someone cannot keep their home heated.  Discussion followed, and it was decided that the Fire House would be better than the Town Hall, and this matter will be looked into.  Mr. Tetor also mentioned that, in the past, a Town Supervisor was able to get 5 gallons of fuel oil for someone needing it in an emergency.  

Supervisor Tetor has been speaking with Tax Collector Sally Wing, and as she has stated that she will not do it again next year, a letter of resignation will be needed.  An ad will be placed for  a new Tax Collector in the local paper, and discussions will be forthcoming regarding the salary for this position.

A motion was made at 8:20 PM by David Tetor, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to close the regular meeting and enter into an Executive Session regarding litigation.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

A motion was made at 9:12 PM by David Tetor, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to close the Executive Session and go back into the regular meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

A motion was made by Arthur Hart, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to enter into an order of consent with the Department of Environmental Conservation to solicit and accept bids for work for the buried fuel tanks at the Highway Department.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

Regarding the litigation of George and Patrisha Osborne, Sherwood Forest, a motion was made by Robert Cadwallader, seconded by Joyce Hadden, to authorize the special attorneys, Hodges, Walsh & Slater, to investigate and accept a potential settlement offer,  according to the terms discussed in the Executive Session.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.

A motion was made at 9:15 PM by Joyce Hadden, seconded by Robert Cadwallader, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Robert Cadwallader – yes; Joyce Hadden – yes; Arthur Hart – yes; Virginia Stern – yes; David Tetor – yes.








Respectfully submitted, Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

